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STATE OF CALIFORNIA 
ENERGY RESOURCES 

CONSERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 

In the Matter of: 

APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATION FOR 
THE PUENTE POWER PROJECT 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

Docket No. 15-AFC-01 

APPLICANT’S STATUS REPORT NO. 6  

 
 
Applicant hereby submits its Status Report No. 6 for the Puente Power Project (“P3”) (consistent 
with California Energy Commission (CEC) staff’s proposed amended schedule calling for status 
reports on the 15th of each month).  Discussion of ongoing activities and associated schedule is 
included below.  

Discovery Status 

Discovery closed on March 7.  Since submittal of the previous status report, the following 
discovery has taken place: 

City of Oxnard 
 
On March 7, 2016, the City of Oxnard issued Set 5 (Amended), which includes Data Requests 95 
through 103 in the areas of Environmental Hazards (Coastal Inundation and Sea Level Rise), 
Land Use and Wastewater.  Applicant submitted responses to these Data Requests on April 6, 
2016. 
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Robert Sarvey 
 
On March 7, 2016, Robert Sarvey issued Set 1, which includes Data Requests 1 and 2 related to 
the Project Description.  Applicant submitted responses to these Data Requests on April 6, 2016. 

Committee Conference 
 
The Committee conducted a project Status Conference on March 28, 2016.  Staff provided 
updates on the status for publishing both the Preliminary Staff Assessment (PSA) and Final Staff 
Assessment (FSA), with the PSA dependent on Ventura County Air Pollution Control District’s 
(VCAPCD) schedule to complete the Preliminary Determination of Compliance (PDOC).  
VCAPCD’s estimated completion of the PDOC is end of April.  California Coastal Commission 
staff indicated that a release of the PSA by end of May would enable it to complete its analysis 
and present comments to the Commission at its July meeting.  The Applicant indicated that it 
have begun inquiry into available dates for a PSA Workshop during June, and also encouraged 
maintaining 30-day comment period on the PSA.  The Committee indicated that it will issue a 
revised Scheduling Order based on information received at the Status Conference. 
 
Schedule 
 
Staff issued its Status Report No. 6 on April 14 and included a proposed amended schedule that 
incorporates information from the Committee Status Conference.  The Applicant looks forward 
to the revised Scheduling Order and the release of the PDOC and subsequently, the release of the 
PSA.   
 
 
 

 

DATED:  April 15, 2016 Respectfully submitted, 

 /s/ Michael J. Carroll 

_________________________________ 
Michael J. Carroll 
LATHAM & WATKINS LLP 
Counsel to Applicant 
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